
 
 

KETTLE FALLS CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
BUDGET WORKSHOP  
NOVEMBER 14, 2023 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Jesse Garrett called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

ROLL CALL 

Dale Drake, John Ridlington, Jesse Garrett, Chris Shurrum and 
Michael Weatherman. 

STAFF 

Staff – Raena Hallam, Dave Willey, Brandon Hoover and Larry 
Kulesza. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND MAIL RECEIVED 

As there were no Announcements and Mail Received, City Council 
moved on to Public Comment. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

As there was no Public Comment, City Council moved on to the 
Consent Agenda.  

CONSENT AGENDA 

As there was no Consent Agenda, City Council moved on to 
Committee Reports. 

STAFF REPORTS 

As there were no Staff Reports, City Council moved on to New 
Business. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

As there were no Committee Reports, City Council moved on to 
Staff Reports 

NEW BUSINESS 

2024 BUDGET 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated the draft budget was handed 
out to City Council on November 7, 2023.  Raena stated Mayor 
Garrett asked her to draft the ordinance based on the presented 
budget.   
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Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam asked if there are any questions 
regarding the draft budget. 

Council Member Michael Weatherman stated he asked why the COLA 
was 6.8% instead of 3.2%.  He stated everything he has read 
states it is 3.2%. 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated at the last meeting she 
distributed a copy of the US City Average, added June through 
May and divided by 12, according to the resolution adopted by 
City Council. 

Council Member John Ridlington asked what the CPI Info handed 
out this evening meant.  Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated the 
sheets are copies of inflation calculators regarding the 
proposed $9.50 sewer increase.   
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Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated she used the years and 
different rates to show the cost of inflations. 

Council Member Dale Drake asked why the sewer rates were 
increased without talking with the Utilities Committee.   
Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated the draft budget includes a 
sewer rate increase.   She further explained last year the sewer 
rate was increased by $5.00 and at that time it was discussed 
that it may not be enough.  

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated the draft budget includes 
the $9.50 increase, but it requires an ordinance to actually 
increase the sewer rate. 

Mayor Jesse Garrett explained the City will have public hearings 
and draft an ordinance before the sewer rate is increased.   The 
rate came from the increased cost of expenditures and the rates 
to being increased prior to last year.  It’s costing more and 
more to operate and we are losing money in the Sewer Fund.   

Council Member Dale Drake stated his concern is not being 
included in determining the sewer rates. 

Mayor Jesse Garrett stated the Utility Committee has been busy 
with the Water Rate Study.  Once the water rate study is 
completed then the sewer rate can be reviewed by the utility 
committee. 

Council Member Dale Drake stated that was his plan as well.    

Mayor Jesse Garrett explained the sewer rate needs to be 
increased.  If the Utilities Committee recommends something 
different, then the draft budget will have to be adjusted 
accordingly. 

Council Member John Ridlington stated it is good to be current 
with rates and keep ahead of inflation. 

Council Member Michael Weatherman stated last year there was 
already a $5.00 what happened to that money. 

Mayor Jesse Garrett explained 3.2% isn’t the CPI across the 
board.  The CPI fluctuates based on the products.  Pipe fittings 
are different than a loaf of bread. 
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Public Works Superintendent Dave Willey referred to the CPI 
calculators.  He stated it appears in 2014 the rate was $67.00 
and was reduced to $65.50 in 2015.  It stayed that same rate 
until 2023.  The buying power in 2014 was $88.16. 

Council Member Dale Drake stated he has no issue with the 
numbers, he stated the utilities committee was sidelined about.  
No one talked to them and he feels pretty much blind sided.  
It’s a slap in the face. 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated she disagrees.  She stated 
she brought it up last year that the sewer fund was in worse 
shape than the water fund.  In 2022 the draft budget was adopted 
with a $5.00 increase that was not implemented by City Council 
until 2023.   

Council Member Dale Drake stated what’s the use of having a 
utilities committee. 

Planning Assistant Larry Kulesza stated the lesson is to look at 
the rates annually and minimally adjust for inflation.   

Council Member John Ridlington asked why the City doesn’t look 
at the rate of inflation each year along with the property tax 
revenues. 

Mayor Jesse Garrett stated we are talking about changing a 
process that has been in place for many administrations.  We are 
at the point now where the expenses are going up faster than the 
rates.  The utilities committee can look at this, but with this 
increase ($9.50) we can have a balanced budget.  It is up to the 
City Council and the utilities committee to establish the actual 
budget rate.  It may be possible the $9.50 won’t be enough.  
Last years $5.00 increase didn’t increase the budget, it just 
stopped the drain of the sewer fund.  The point is just because 
the budget includes the rate increase it is not in place until 
the ordinance is adopted.  If we wait for a sewer study it could 
be another whole year.  The sewer fund can’t handle that.   

Council Member John Ridlington asked about the status of the 
School Resource Officer position.   Police Officer Brandon 
Hoover stated he is an applicant for the SRO position and has 
interview with the School District November 27th.  They are also 
doing interviews for a SSO position which is a noncommissioned 
officer.  The School District really wants a SRO but they are 
not going to wait for the City to get their staffing issues 
solved.     
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Council Member john Ridlington asked about funding for the 
swimming pool.   

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam referred to the memo:  

 

 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam explained the $5,000 is for things 
Mayor Garrett has mentioned, such as a bench.  It is not 
necessarily ear marked for anything specific. 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated once the agreement between 
the Upper Columbia Pool District and the City is finalized the 
budget can be amended if needed.   

Mayor Garrett asked about paying off the LTGO Bond Fund Loan.   
Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated the amortization schedule 
would have to be updated, but she thinks the fund will have 
enough money at the end of the year to possibly pay the loan off 
about 10 years early.    

Council Member John Ridlington stated he really wants to support 
the funding for dry wells.  They make a big difference. 

Mayor Garrett Jesse Garrett asked where the cost of the leaf 
pickup was expended.  Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam stated this 
year she took it from parks.   Raena further explained the City 
Council needs to close the fund since the City no longer does 
garbage services. 

Council Member Chris Shurrum asked if the City has property to 
dispose of the leaves.  Public Works Superintendent Dave Willey 
stated it is hauled to the landfill versus the employees cutting 
bags for three days.  He stated we can build the clam shell to 
pick up leaves with the front loader instead of having people 
bag their leaves. 
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Council Member Michael Weatherman stated his wife was upset that 
the City didn’t give enough notice this year that there would 
not be a fall leaf pickup. 

Council Member Chris Shurrum stated where he used to live, you 
could buy a permit to dump the debris at a mulching machine.  He 
stated the machine stayed on the property and was a successful 
program. 

Council Member Dale Drake stated if the Police Dept’s gym 
membership was included in the budget.   Mayor Garrett stated it 
would need to be discussed during a regular meeting and adopted 
accordingly.  

OLD BUSINESS 

As there was no Old Business, City Council moved on to Public 
Comment. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

As there was no Public Comment, City Council moved on to 
Adjournment. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Jesse Garrett adjourned the meeting at 7:10 p.m. 

Approved:  

 

 

       __________________ ______                                                                      
       Jesse Garrett, Mayor 

 

 

Attest:_____________________________ 
       Raena Hallam, Clerk/Treasurer 

 

 


